
How Stephen and Kathy Porter Came To Be 

Interested In Studebakers 

Our interest in Studebakers started early. Kathy 

remembers in the 50's her Grandfather having a 

tomato red 1950 Champion they called it the 

forward-backward car. In the late 60's I drove 

used cars from auctions to a Dealer in Toronto. 

One day I got in what seemed to be a rather 

plain "family car" 

 

 

When I floored it to merge with traffic it burned 

rubber in both 1st and 2nd. I found out later 

that it was a Lark with an Avanti engine. On our 

way home from Vancouver in 1979 we broke 

down 70 miles out of Medicine Hat I hitched to 

the tiny town of Redcliff. The man at the only 

Gas Station in town brought out a 1953 

Studebaker tow truck and got us into town. For 

the past 8 yrs. We have been going to cruises 

and are always drawn to the Studebakers. We 

then bought a 64 GT Hawk last September. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Steve Porter  

 


